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RECREATION COMMISSION 

January 3, 2022 
 

I. PRELIMINARIES  
A. Call To Order by Joseph O’Brien (Chairman) at 5:35 PM 

1. Notice of Recording: Please note that this meeting is being recorded and broadcast on Channel 18 
and in accordance with MCL Chapter 30A20.  The chair must inquire whether anyone is taping this 
meeting and to please make their presence known.  

a. Sandra Merritt is recording for the purpose of writing the minutes.  
B. Roll Call 

1. Commissioners Present:  

 Joseph O’Brien (Chairman) 

 James Tenaglia (Vice-Chairman 

 Rene King 

 Tim Lus 

 Brendan Burke 

 Nicholas Avery 
2. Commissioners Absent:  

 George Bent, Jr.  
3. Also Present: Patti Machado (Director of Recreation), John Gleason (Assistant Director of 

Recreation), Lucas McCauley (Youth Commission Liaison) Nikolas Atsalis (Town Council Liaison) 
C. Act On Minutes – Joseph O’Brien entertains a motion be made on the minutes from the December 6, 

2021 meeting 
1. Tim Lus made a motion that the minutes from the December 6, 2021 meeting be accepted. Brendan 

Burke seconded the motion.  
2. VOTE – All In Favor 

 
II. OLD BUSINESS – None 

   
III. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Recognition of Kathy Pina 
B. Patti Machado Retirement Farewell 

 



 

V. STAFF REPORT – JOHN GLEASON  (Handout A) 
A. Administration 

1. Winter Program Registration 
a. Ongoing for both residents and non-residents 

2. Barnstable Pickleball Meeting 
a. Patti Machado and John Gleason met with their committee to finalize an agreement in 

writing for play at the Marstons Mills courts 
3. Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Policy 

a. Michelle Davies,  Therapeutic Coordinator, is working on putting a policy in writing 
4. Barnstable County Substance Abuse Prevention  

a. Patti Machado and John Gleason met with the Coordinator for introducing the possibility of  
working with the Youth Commission in the future 

5. Donation Received from Paster Family (Adam Prentice Scholarship Program) 
a. $1,000 to be used to provide financial assistance to families in need of help paying for 

recreation programs 
6. Social Media  

a. Kellie Crawley, Program Coordinator, is working with John Gleason to update and have a 
stronger and more consistent presence on social media 

7. Tim McGrath, Head of Lifeguard Program Resigned  
a. Last day was December 3rd and position has been posted 

B. Aquatics 
1. Reminder - Covell’s Beach Parking lot is closed until Memorial Day weekend 
2. Trisha Otto working on getting approval for the 2022 beach parking hang tags 

C. HYCC 
1. Family Table Collaborative 

a. Gave out/delivered over 400 meals for Thanksgiving and again for Christmas 
2. Yarmouth-Dennis Youth Hockey held Cranberry Classic Tournament over Thanksgiving Weekend 
3. High School Hockey tryouts started off the winter season which is now in full swing 
4. Hosted Cape Cod Synchro Classic event at the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 
5. Indoor Pickleball  

a. Twice a week – one day for recreational play and one for competitive play 
b. 36 participating in the program  

D. Recreation Programs 
1. Rolling Rally for Barnstable High School Program  

a. Program Coordinators Kellie Crawley, Michelle Davies, George Noonan, and Tim McGrath set 
up a float  

b. Youth Commission participated and other young people participated and were on the float 
2. Rodney Corson donated $2,500.00 for therapeutic programs 

a. To be approved by Town Council 
3. Winter Boys Basketball Program  

a. Additional K-3 section added due to high demand 
E. Youth Commission – Lucas McCauley (Chairman) 

1. Youth Summit 



 

a. Patti Machado and Moriah Becal met with Krystal Knopp of Cape Cod Community College 
b. Working on logistics 
c. Moriah Becal is putting together a list and reaching out to organizations to have vendors 

there 
2. Moriah Becal met with the Family Resource Center  

a. Spoke with their school liaison and resource staff 
b. Is working on putting together a Family Resource Directory 

3. Next meeting is January 11, 2022  
4. Sub- Committee Meetings held in December 

a. Youth Vaccinations 
b. Youth Summit 
c. Digital Networking 
 

VI. LIAISON’S REPORTS 
A. James Tenaglia – CPC 

1. Little League is coming up  
2. Osterville playground is being proposed 

B. Rene King – Barnstable Pickleball 
1. Nothing new to report 

C. Brendan Burke  – Little League 
1. George Bent Jr. has taken this over 
2. Joseph O’Brien update 

a. Made a presentation a few weeks ago regarding the bathrooms 
D. Tim Lus 

1. Gearing up for spring season of Flag Football and Warriors Basketball  
 

VII. MATTERS NOT REASONABLY ANTICIPATED BY THE CHAIR - None 
 

VIII. NEXT MONTH’S NEW BUSINESS 
A. To Be Determined 

 
IX. PUBLIC COMMENT – None 

 

Joseph O’Brien entertained a motion be made to adjourn the meeting. Jim Tenaglia made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  Rene King seconded the motion.  VOTE – All In Favor. Meeting adjourned at 6:41 PM.  

 

NEXT MEETING February 1, 2022 

 

 


